
Scroll Saw Club Meeting notes 12/13/2015

Six people attended the meeting at the Woodcraft Store in Manchester, CT>

Business discussion concerned the Woodworking Show.  Max will man the booth on Friday, 1/22; Terri and Maurille will be there on Saturday, and Bill and Murille will take Sunday, 1/24.  Many thanks to those that are willing to help out for this event.

We also discussed possible improvements to the club that might improve attendance at the meetings.  Currently there are less than 10 people attending each of the meetings.  Demonstrations and/or discussions seem to be interesting to most people,and we agreed to try to have on at each meeting.  Arnie will do a demonstration on pyrography for the February 14, 2016 meeting.  If anyone has a suggestion for a discussion topic or demonstration, please let me know.  We will need to schedule a demonstration for the other 5 meetings in 2016.  PLEASE help out in this endeavor!

Dick W. did an excellent job of demonstrating how to cut dovetails on the scroll saw, without tilting the saw table.  By using the jig, he was able to show us how easily and quickly you can cut perfectly fitting dovetail joints.  Dick also supplied each attendee with drawings for the jig and for the recipe box that he made.  Great job Dick!  This demonstration was a good example of what we need to continue doing for our club meetings.  Dick will do a demonstration of cutting acrylic materials some time in the future.

The NEXT MEETING IS FEBRUARY 14, 2016

Wishing all of you a VERY MERRY CHRISTMAS, AND A HAPPY & HEALTHY NEW YEAR!

